
6401 Security Boulevard, 3-E-26 Operations 
Baltimore, MD  21235 

OCCUPATIONAL INFORMATION DEVELOPMENT 

ADVISORY PANEL 
 
 

 
Mary Barros-Bailey, Ph.D. 
Chair 
 
Gunnar B. J. Andersson, M.D., Ph.D.  
Robert T. Fraser, Ph.D.  
Shanan Gwaltney Gibson, Ph.D.  
Thomas A. Hardy, J.D.  
Sylvia E. Karman 
Deborah E. Lechner  
Lynnae M. Ruttledge  
David J. Schretlen, Ph.D.  
Nancy G. Shor, J.D. 
Mark A. Wilson, Ph.D.  
 
 

September 30, 2009 
 
 
 
The Honorable Michael J. Astrue 
Commissioner  
Social Security Administration 
Suite 100 Altmeyer 
6401 Security Boulevard 
Baltimore, MD   21235 
 
Dear Commissioner Astrue: 
 
On behalf of the Occupational Information Development Advisory 
Panel (OIDAP), it is my honor to deliver to the Social Security 
Administration (SSA) the recommendations outlined in this report 
for the content model and classification of a new occupational 
information system (OIS) designed for SSA’s disability 
adjudication process.  Seven months ago, we enthusiastically 
took on our charge to provide independent advice and 
recommendations for the creation of the OIS by the end of this 
fiscal year.  Our work was extensive.  The breadth and depth of 
our research and deliberations resulted in seven general 
recommendations that are further detailed and supported in this 
report.  We applaud SSA for taking on this momentous task.   
 
The OIDAP looks forward to SSA’s response to the advice 
offered in this initial set of recommendations that constitute the 
start of our efforts, not the finish line.  Furthermore, we look 
forward to our continued effort to assist SSA with additional 
advice and recommendations as future phases of the OIS 
development unfold. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Mary Barros-Bailey 
 
Mary Barros-Bailey, Ph.D. 
Chair 

 




